
From: Whitcomb, Wayne [mailto:wayne.whitcomb@boeing.com]  

Sent: Friday, February 15, 2008 2:34 PM 

To: Duff, Rebecca M. 

Subject: RE: ENERGY STAR Draft 1 Server Specification


Rebecca, 

Thank you for providing an opportunity to review and comment on this document.  I like the idea 
of basing all testing for efficiency and energy use on a single voltage, but would suggest that 208 
vac would be a better value than the proposed 230 vac.  As this document is intended to 
represent servers that are operated in typical data centers (primarily in the USA), the most 
common voltage delivered to the equipment comes from 3-phase systems at 120/208 
vac. Although any consistent voltage level would suffice for comparison among various pieces of 
equipment, 208 vac would more closely represent real world conditions.  Thank you for 
considering this issue. 

Wayne Whitcomb, PE 
Principal Electrical Engineer, Kent Data Center 
tel (253)773-6759  cel (253)740-9809 


